
MINUTES OF THE UNIVERSITY SENATE 

April 2, 2002 

 

Chairperson Nowell called the April 2, 2002 meeting of the University Senate to order at 3:20 

p.m. in the Alumni Auditorium of the Eberly College of Business.   

 

The following Senators informed the Senate leadership that they could not attend: 

 

O. Agozino, M.Anthony, J. Butzow, C. Carranza, T. Eisenhower, T. Ferro, H. Goldsmith, K. 

Jackson, V. Mancuso, R. Marx, A. Novels, M. Numan, M. Piwinsky, M. Rahman, R. Ramsey, E. 

Receski, J. Rivera, E.Ruffner, L. Waszak. 

 

The following Senators informed the Senate leadership that they could not attend: 

 

S. Kodlick, C.Davis, J. Szymkowiak.   

 

The following Senators were absent from the meeting:  

 

M. Ashmall, R. Camp, S. Durbin, J. Fisher, C. Green, P. Higgins, T. Holm, R. Jacob, N. Kolb, C. 

Lakes, F. Nee, C. Orchard, K. Patrick, H. Powers, R. Ray, M. Redvay,  S. Schroeder, M. Twal, 

V. Watson.   

 

The following Senators (students) were absent from the meeting:  

 

S. Jones, D. Brunner, J. Dom, A. Graham, A. Joynes, C. Munn, M. Pace, A. Santus, J. Sechler, 

M. Silva, R. Viegas, T. Williams.  

 

The minutes of the February 26, 2002 meeting were ACCEPTED.   

 

Agenda items for the April 2, 2002 meeting were ACCEPTED. 

 

REPORTS AND ANNOUNCEMENTS 

 

PRESIDENT’S REPORT (Dr. Pettit) 

 

The President reported that the University Planning Council will hold its initial meeting on 

Thursday, April 4, and that he is optimistic about the prospects of sharing information on budget 

and planning matters and about our ability to collaborate in setting future directions for the 

university.  He also reported that the budget situation is grim, with a three percent cut from 

Governo 3>>0rnn, M. 
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funded IUP for our entire mission and thus has under funded us relative to the other System 

universities.  The President said that the presidents and the chancellor are in near unanimous 

agreement that the "budget flexibility" indicator is invalid, and that it probably will be replaced.  

 

 

 

PROVOST’S REPORT (Dr. Staszkiewicz) 

 

The provost had nothing to report, and asked for questions, of which there were none from the 

rest of the senate 

 

CHAIRPERSON’S REPORT (Dr. Nowell) 
 

Chairperson Nowell stated that he had no extensive report.  He indicated that he was continuing 

to represent the Senate on the Academic Council and the Senate Governance Committee.  He 

indicated that he will not be running for another term as chair, given that he would be on 

sabbatical next year. 

 

VICE CHAIRPERSON’S REPORT (Senator Coulson) 

 

Student Congress held a letter writing campaign to state legislatures concerning the tuition 

increase in the State System Schools. Student Congress raffled away a DVD player donated by 

Pat Brooks from the food services (to SC) for anyone whom signed or wrote a letter to their 

legislature. We also like to thank Senator Ira Goldberg for his hard work and efforts on this 

campaign.  

 

Student Congress held Speak Up IUP town meeting this past Wednesday. Issues were discussed 

ranging from Financial Aid, Racial Issues on Campus, the campus Alcohol policy, and other 

pertinent issues facing the university. Thank you to all those students, administrators and faculty 

whom attended and participated in this event.  

 

The SC Mascot committee led by President Cramer is continuing in their search for the mascot 

the majority of student want on this campus. 

 

Student Congress Vice Presidential Debate was held 7:00pm last night in the Delaware room of 

the new Hub, and the Presidential Debate will be held this coming Monday April 8 at 6:30 pm in 

the Delaware room. We invite you all to attend. 

 

I hope you all had a great Easter and have a good week! 

 

STANDING COMMITTEE REPORTS  
 

RULES COMMITTEE (Chairperson Radell) 

 

See Appendix A, page 5 for this committee’s information.   
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NON-CREDIT COMMITTEE (Chairperson Barton) 

 

Will meet April 16, 2002 in Keith 100.   

 

 

 

RESEARCH COMMITTEE (Chairperson Guth)  

 

The USRC met on March 19, 2002 and the meeting was divided into two segments.  The first 

half of the meeting was devoted to reviewing proposals for the USRC awards, while the second 

half was spent on reviewing Senate Fellowship proposals and the rankings from each College 

Research Committee.   

 

The committee awarded $12,575 in USRC grants to the following individuals: 

 

Dr. Francisco E. Alarcon received $750 to present his paper “Factorization of Polynomials Over 

Finite Semifields” at the International Congress of Mathematicians in Beijing, China.   

 

Dr. Cecil Thomas Ault, Jr. received $1,500 to purchase a CATT Acoustic Program to create an 

acoustical model of The Rani Gumpha, a 2
nd

 century B.C. Theater. 

 

Dr. William J. Dress received $1,335 for his project “Overbrowsing of Forests in Northwestern 

Pennsylvania:  Potential Effects on the Soil System.”    

 

Dr. Donald W. Buckwalter received $1,500 for his project “Central European Transportation 

GIS Compilation.” 

 

Dr. Bernd Kulessa received $1,500 for his project “Detection and Delineation of Piezometric 

Surfaces in Polythermal Glaciers using Ground
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This committee last met on March 19, 2002.  Next year the committee plans to meet two 

times/month instead of the current one time/month.  The next two meetings will be April 16, 

2002 and April 23, 2002.  There will be mascot discussion at the 4/16/02 meeting and the 

4/23/02 meeting will review the campus civility policy and selection of the student trustee will 

occur.  Finally, there will be a program on April 3, 2002 at 5:30 which is co-sponsored by the 

Provost’s office and Student Affairs on student retention (to be held in Folger).   

 

UNIV. DEVELOPMENT AND FINANCE COMMITTEE  (Chairperson Domeracki) 
 

No report; next meeting will be on Tuesday, April 9, 2002 in University Towers room 109.   

 

ACADEMIC COMMITTEE (Chairperson Andrew) 
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Secretary-IUP Senate 
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The Vice President for Finance, under existing Senate Bylaws, is an Ex officio member of the 

Development and Finance Committee. Since the position of Vice President for Finance was 

eliminated the Development and Finance Committee has been operating without information 

regarding the budget.  

   

Given the administrative reorganization and the continued need for the Senate Development and 

Finance Committee to obtain adequate budget information on a regular and timely basis it is 

recommended that the current Senate Bylaws, Section V, H, 2a (Membership, ex oficio) be 

amended to read as proposed.     

 

ITEMS 2 AND 3 ARE FOR SENATE INFORMATION:  

 

Item 2 

 

The Senate Constitution states that “the University President and the Council of Trustees, (when 

possible), shall provide the University Senate an opportunity to review all policies and make 

recommendations prior to their implementation….  [If, occasionally it is necessary for 

administrators to] modify policies when there is insufficient time to present such matters to the 

University Senate for consultation, the initiators of such policies shall immediately give 

notification of their action to the senate Chair and the Chair of the Rules Committee [and to the 

chair of the relevant Senate committee].  Such policies will automatically be included as New 

Business on the agenda of the Senate meeting immediately following such enactment.” 

 

The following communication was received by Willard Radell, Senate Rules Committee Chair 

from Dr. Joan Fisher, Vice President for Institutional Advancement, on March 20, 2002, at 7:20 

pm.  This is interpreted as the required notice of an intent to modify an existing policy and is, 

therefore, offered by the Rules Committee as an agenda item under New Business. 

 

As I learned from Commonwealth attorney, Bob Mulle today, there is both Board of 

Governors policy and state regulation that suggest that the affiliated boards and 

organizations that serve the university should not have constituencies, who are 

employed, as full participants.  He suggested that to keep the Foundation at arms length 

from the university would imply that faculty and staff who serve not be full voting 

members but liaisons and / or ex officio only. To comply with his instructions might 

necessitate a change in the Foundation's by-laws. We certainly want some faculty 

representation and "insider" connection; just as you are preparing to get same from the 

faculty----so I would like to explore the ramifications and I will be prepared to speak to 

both the President, Dan Jack and to you at your convenience.  

 

Item 3



mailto:Ciboney@iup.edu
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APPENDIX B 

Academic Committee 

Chairperson Andrew 
 

 

For Senate Action:  

 

Revisions to the Total University Withdrawal Policy  

 

The Academic Committee presents the following revisions to the Total University Withdrawal 

Policy….. 

 

Rationale for Revisions:  

A. The current Total University Withdrawal Policy does not specify a deadline after which Total 

University Withdrawals may no longer be processed.  The revised policy sets a deadline for 

Total University Withdrawals commensurate with the deadline for Individual Course 

Withdrawals, which is the two-thirds point of the semester for Fall, Spring, and Summer 

parts of term. 

B. The current policy does not provide clear guidelines for exceptional cases.  The revised 

policy specifies the grounds for requesting, processing, and granting exceptions. 

 

 

1.  THE TOTAL UNIVERSITY WITHDRAWAL POLICY   PASSED 

 

PURPOSE: The Total University Withdrawal policy provides students who are unable to 

complete a semester with the option of withdrawing from all classes, and thus from the 

university, for that semester.  

 

DEADLINE:  During the Fall and Spring semesters, Total University Withdrawals may be 

processed between the first day of classes and the end of the tenth week of the semester.  During 

summer parts of term, the deadline is the two-thirds point of each summer course for which the 

student is registered. 

 

EXCEPTIONS:  
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with the Advising and Testing Center, Pratt Hall, 724-357-4067.  Once the Total University 

Withdrawal has been processed, a withdraw designation (“W”) will be assigned to all registered 

courses in the semester from which the student is withdrawing.   

 

READMISSION: Students should refer to the Readmission Policy for Students Who Withdraw 

from the University Voluntarily for further information.  Applications for Readmission are 

available in the Office of the Registrar, Clark Hall, 724-357-2217. 

 

 

2.   Readmission Policy for Students Who Withdraw from the University Voluntarily 

 

The Academic Committee presents the following revision to the Readmission Policy for Students 

Who Withdraw from the University Voluntarily. 

 

Rationale for Revision:  

 

The current policy does not specify the readmission process for first-semester and transfer 

students who withdraw from the university during their first semester of full-time 

enrollment.  The proposed policy makes such a specification by inserting the italicized 

addition into the fourth paragraph of the policy. 

 

READMISSION POLICY FOR STUDENTS WHO WITHDRAW FROM THE UNIVERSITY 

VOLUNTARILY 

 

Requests for readmission for academically dismissed students or first-semester and transfer 

students who withdraw from the university voluntarily during their first semester of full-time 

enrollment will be forwarded to the Office of the Dean of the college in which the student was 
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For Action: 

1.   Department of Anthropology  

A. New Courses       PASSED (1 Nay Vote) 

 

               1. ANTH 430 Anthropology of Food       3c-0l-3sh 

                   All humans must obtain food in order to ensure their subsistence, but the ways in 

                   which we satisfy this basic physiological need is not the same for everyone. This  

                   course will examine how human evolutionary history influences contemporary  

                   consumption patterns. We will discuss how patterns of human migration influenced 

                   the development of cuisines, and how what we eat is often determined by historical  

                   patterns of colonization and contemporary political struggles. We will discuss the 

                   cultural basis for definitions of what is edible and what is prohibited. Finally, we will  

                   examine patterns of food use in our culture, and discuss how science may influence  

                   our patterns in years to come. 

 

                   Rationale: This course is intended for majors and minors in Anthropology as well as 

                   students who have an interest in the subject matter, regardless of major. The course 

                   can also be used to fulfill the liberal studies elective and nonwestern designations.  

                   For Anthropology majors, this will be one of the upper division electives that will  

                   count towards the degree.  

 

               2. ANTH 460 Ethnographic Field School                                                 6c-0l-6sh 

                   Prerequisite: ANTH 456 or permission of instructor 

                   Ethnographic research training in the field. The course emphasizes the application of 

                   qualitative research methods, the recording of data in research journals and the  

                   maintaining of field diaries, the categorizing and organizing of data, and the writing  

                   of research reports. 

 

                   Rationale: This course is intended for majors and minors in anthropology as well as 

                   students who have an interest in the subject matter, regardless of major. For majors, 

                   this will be one of the upper division electives that will count towards the degree.  

 

B. Description of Curriculum Change – Revision    PASSED 

Current catalog description: 

The General Anthropology Track continues the student’s education in all of the 

subfields of anthropology, preparing the student for a graduate education in 

anthropology or in one of the many related fields. The general track also provides a 

solid base for interdisciplinary study with a number of other fields including biology, 

philosophy, political science, psychology, religious studies, sociology, and Spanish. 

 

Proposed catalog description: 

The General Anthropology Track ensures that students receive a strong foundation in 

all four subdisciplines of Anthropology while simultaneously permitting them a great 

deal of freedom to explore a variety of issues in Anthropology, and to tailor the 

curriculum to the students’ own interests. The General Track is suitable for any 

Anthropology major, or students seeking to double major in Anthropology.  
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C. Program Revisions      PASSED 

    

Current Program: 

 

Bachelor of Arts--General Anthropology 

Track 
Liberal Studies: As outlined in                     53-54 

Liberal Studies section with the  

following specifications: 

Mathematics: MATH 217 

Social Science: SOC 151 (recommended) 

Liberal Studies Electives: 

BTED/COSC/IFMG 101 (recommended), 

no courses with ANTH prefix 

 

College:          0-6 
Foreign Language Intermediate Level (1) 
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Current Program: 

Bachelor of Arts Anthropology-Applied 

Anthropology Track 
 
Liberal Studies: As outlined in                       53-54 

Liberal Studies section with the  

following specifications: 

Mathematics: MATH 217 

Social Science: SOC 151 (recommended) 

Liberal Studies Electives:  
BTED/COSC/IFMG101,  no courses with  

ANTH prefix 

 

College:     0-6 

Foreign Language Intermediate Level (1) 

 

Major:       36 

Required Courses: 

ANTH 211 Cultural Anthropology               3sh 

ANTH 222 Biological Anthropology 3sh 

ANTH 233 Language and Culture               3sh 

ANTH 244 Basic Archaeology  3sh 

 

Controlled Electives: 
Two methods courses: ANTH 360, 456             6sh 

One theory course: ANTH 480 or  

    SOC 447 (2)                  3sh 

One area course: ANTH 314 or  

    ANTH 271/272/273/274    3sh 

Two additional ANTH electives (300 or 

    



 

 

Rational for General Anthropology Track: 

The primary motivation in modifying the General Track is to increase the academic rigor of this curriculum.  

The number of hours required to complete the track is being increased to 36sh to match the other two tracks in 

Anthropology.  We are requiring more courses numbered at the 300 level or above.  In the past we found that 

the General Track fulfilled the needs of many of our majors, but for a select few it was chosen simply because 

it was perceived as an easier path to follow; in the worst case scenario students could take only 10 courses in 

Anthropology, with  seven at the 200 level.  With the proposed modification, all students will be provided 

with a rigorous foundation in anthropological methods and theory, they will be familiar with all four 

subdisciplines, and they will gain cross cultural knowledge. 

 

Our second motivation was to “clean up” the curriculum to reflect the current practices of our students and to 

eliminate courses that are not being offered any longer.  We have found that the GEOG 104 course is a good 

complement to the introductory sequence of Anthropology courses and hence one that we would like to 

recommend it to our majors, as we have been doing unofficially through the advising process for some time.  

Two courses are being deleted from the controlled electives, the first ANTH 272 is being deleted because it 

has not been offered in over seven years, and there is little likelihood that we will be able to staff this course 

in the future, so in order to have a more accurate representation of available courses, we believe this course 

should be deleted from the list of options.  The second course that is being deleted, SOC 447 as an alternative 

to ANTH 480, is being deleted, as this course no longer exists.   ANTH 480 is offered with sufficient 

frequency that all of our majors are able to complete this class as part of their course of study, and we believe 

this course is an essential component for a degree in Anthropology in all of our tracks, a sentiment that was 

reinforced in our five year self-study and supported by our external reviewers. 
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2.         Department of Mathematics—Program Revision    PASSED 

 

Current Program:  Proposed Program: 
 

Minor  - Mathematics                17             Minor – Mathematics                  17 

 

Required Courses:                      8sh Required Courses:                    8sh 

MATH 121 and 122 or                                   MATH 121 and 122 or  

   MATH 123 and 124                                       MATH 123and 124 

 

Controlled Electives:                   9sh(1) Controlled Electives:                 9sh(1) 

Other courses for math majors, Other courses for math majors, 

MATH 216 and 219 may be   
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3.         Department of History -- Course Deletions    PASSED 

 

       A.      HIST 204 International Relations                3c-0l-3sh 

             B.      HIST 323 Modern France        3c-0l-3sh 
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5. Department of Biology—
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6. Department of MIS and Decision Sciences—Course Revision   PASSED 

    

    Current Catalog Description: 

    QBUS 215 Business Statistics       

    Prerequisites: MATH 121, 214 

    Expands upon the probabilistic concepts developed in MATH 214 to orient the student toward  

    managerial decision making using quantitative methodologies.  Topics covered include  

    classical regression analysis, forecasting, Bayesian decision theory, linear programming, and 

    simulation. 

    

   Proposed Catalog Description: 

  QBUS 215 Business Statistics     3c-0l-3sh 

  Prerequisites: MATH 115, 214 

  Expands upon the probabilistic concepts developed in MATH 214 to orient the student toward  
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APPENDIX D 

University-Wide Graduate Committee  

Chairpersons Kondo and Chambers 

 

FOR ACTION 
1.  New Courses: 

a) SOC 638 Seminar on At-Risk Children   PASSED   3c-0l-3sh 

Start Term:  Spring 2003 

Examines the impact of societal structures on children in the United States today.  The emphasis is on the 

adverse impact of poverty and related conditions, such as poor health care, neglect, homelessness, parental 

drug abuse, and neighborhood violence.  Economic, political, and cultural factors that produce these 

conditions are reviewed and compared with those in other countries with better child outcomes.  This review 

and comparison lead to a consideration of implications for social policy change. 

 

b) NURS 581  Special Topics    PASSED   3c-0l-3sh 

Start Term:  Summer 2002 

Topical courses offered on an experimental basis. 

 

c) NURS 681  Special Topics    PASSED   3c-0l-3sh 

Start Term:  Summer 2002 
Topical courses offered on an experimental basis. 

 

Rationale: Special topics designations are needed to develop and offer graduate nursing electives. 

 

d) ART 680 Graduate Studio Critique   PASSED   3 s.h. 

Start Term:  Fall 2002 

Graduate Studio Critique is a multi-disciplinary course for studio majors seeking the M.A. and M.F.A. 

degrees.  Selected studio faculty and all graduate students will meet weekly to critique work and projects in-

progress.  The course will also enable students with techniques for leading and participating in the group 

critique process as a vehicle for growth and understanding.  Prerequisite
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Rationale:  This course will fulfill standards set by NASAD.  Students are to have 50% of their degree in 

graduate level courses for all M.A./M.F.A. degrees.  15% of the graduate degrees should be dedicated to 

studies in the vis
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b) Department of Nursing and Allied Health Professions (NAHP)   

M.S. in Nursing, Administration Track    PASSED 
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2.  Major Program Revision:  

MA/MFA -- Start Term:  Fall 2002      PASSED 

Old Catalog Description: 
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6. Slide Portfolio - Twenty slides representing the applicant’s professional artistic work.  Each slide should be 

identified by its number, medium, size and date of completion.  Slides should be contained in a plastic slide 

sheet.  A supplementary slide reference sheet should also be included, identifying each slide by its number, 

title of work, medium, size, and date of completion. 

 

Application Deadlines 
All of the application materials must be received by the Graduate School and Research before a review of 

materials can take place.  There are only two reviews a year: 

Review Receipt date of materials 
Spring  March 15 

Summer June 15 

Please allow ample time for materials to arrive at IUP.  If any are missing, the applicant will not be reviewed.  

Please note dates above are not postmarked dates. 

Students seeking Assistantships must apply by the March 15 deadline. 
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MASTER OF ARTS (M.A.) 

 

Current 

Major Studio Concentration (Dual Level)* 12 sh 

Minor Studio Concentration (Dual Level)* 6 sh 

 

ART 615 Art Seminar (Graduate Level) 3 sh 

Art History (Dual Level)**    3 sh 

      ARHI 507 Medieval Art – 3 sh 

      ARHI 508 Italian Renaissance Art – 3sh 

      ARHI 509 Baroque and Rococo Art – 3sh 

 

 

Electives (Graduate Level)   3 sh 

ART 850 M.A.Thesis/Exhibition (Grad. Level)         

      3 sh                                           

M.F.A. Exhibition 0 sh 

 

Total      30 sh 

 

*Graduate Studio Courses (Dual Level) that can 

count towards the major and minor studio 

concentration are: 

ART 668 Graduate Studio in Printmaking 

ART 644 Graduate Studio in Fibers 

ART 647 Graduate Studio in Jewelry and Metal 

Work 

ART 640 Graduate Studio in Ceramics 

ART 650 Graduate Studio in Sculpture 

ART 662 Graduate Studio in Oil Painting 

ART 661 Graduate Studio in Drawing 

ART 653 Graduate Studio in Woodworking 

** Select one of ARHI 507, 508 or 509 

 

 

 

 

Proposed 

Major Studio Concentration (Dual Level)* 6 sh 

Minor Studio Concentration (Dual Level) 6 sh 

ART 680 Graduate Studio Critique  3 sh 

ART 615 Art Seminar  3 sh 

Art History   3 sh 

Select one course from the following: 

 ARHI 682 Graduate Seminar  3 sh 

  in Art History 

 ARHI 683 Graduate Seminar in  

   Theory and Criticism  3 sh 

Electives (Graduate Level)   6 sh 

ART 850 M.A. Thesis / Exhibition  3 sh 

 or 

No Thesis Option (Extra Course in Major or Minor 

Studio) 

Total      30 sh 

 

*Graduate Studio Courses (Dual Level) that can 

count towards the major and minor studio 

concentration are: 

ART 557Graduate Studio in Printmaking 

ART 559 Gradute Studio in Fibers 

ART 560 Grduate Studio in Jewelry and Metal 

Work 

ART 572 Graduate Studio in Ceramics 

ART 573 Graduate Studio in Sculpture 

ART 574Graduate Studio in Painting 

ART 575 Graduate Studio in Drawing 

ART 576 Graduate Studio in Woodworking 
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Course number changes: 

Catalog Start Term: Fall 2002    PASSED 

 

1.   From: 

ART 640 Graduate Studio in Ceramics     3-18 s.h. 

 

To: 

ART 572 Graduate Studio in Ceramics     3-18 s.h. 

 

2.   From: 

ART 644 Graduate Studio in Fibers      3-18 s.h. 

 

To: 

ART 559 Graduate Studio in Fibers      3-18 s.h. 

 

3.  From: 

ART 647 Graduate Studio in Jewelry and Metal Work   3-18 s.h. 

 

To: 

ART 560 Graduate Studio in Jewelry and Metal Work   3-18 s.h. 

 

4.   From: 

ART 650 Graduate Studio in Sculpture     3-18 s.h. 

 

To: 

ART 573 Graduate Studio in Sculpture     3-18 s.h. 

 

5.   From: 

ART 653 Graduate Studio in Woodworking     3-18 s.h. 

 

To: 

ART 576 Graduate Studio in Woodworking     3-18 s.h. 

 

6.   From: 

ART 661 Graduate Studio in Drawing     3-18 s.h. 

 

To: 

ART 575 Graduate Studio in Drawing     3-18 s.h. 

 

7.   From: 

ART 662 Graduate Studio in Oil Painting     3-18 s.h. 

 

To: 

ART 574 Graduate Studio in Oil Painting     3-18 s.h. 
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8.   From: 

ART 668 Graduate Studio in Printmaking     3-18 s.h. 

 

To: 

ART 557 Graduate Studio in Printmaking     3-18 s.h. 

 

Rationale for number changes: 

These courses are dual listed, as such they could not hold 600 level numbers.  We are bringing 

these courses in compliance to Graduate School and Research standards regulating graduate 

courses dual listed with 400 level undergraduate courses.  None of the course descriptions or 

titles have been changed. 

 

Rationale for Program Revision: 

Following more than ten years of successful delivery of these degrees, the Department of Art 

initiated a self-study process to seek accreditation by the National Association of Schools of Art 

and Design (NASAD).  NASAD is the only accrediting agency covering the whole field of art 

and design recognized by the Commission on Recognition of Postsecondary Accreditation and 

the U.S. Department of Education.  Consultants visited the IUP campus on October 24 and 25, 

1994, with NASAD evaluators arriving in October 1997.  During these visits, external 

professionals confirmed the department’s conclusion that there was a need to redesign the 

graduate program’s format and curriculum. 

 

Curriculum Changes: 

The linked nature of our degrees demands that students write a thesis after their M.A. in order to 

continue into the MFA.  Although other universities offer an M.A. with a thesis, mostly as an 

option, virtually none offer the M.A. linked to the M.F.A. as in our current configuration.  This 

curriculum proposal seeks to amend our curriculum to better serve our students and reflect 

standard practices of the delivery of M.A. and M.F.A. degrees set by NASAD.  Both the M.A. 

and the M.F.A. will remain at their current credit levels, the M.A. at 30-credits and the M.F.A. at 

60-credits.  However, the M.A. and the M.F.A. will no longer be linked, they will be independent 

degrees.  The M.A. degree will offer a thesis option, with an additional 3 credits in the major 

studio area to satisfy a non-thesis option.  The M.F.A. will now require a Thesis, which will 

replace the M.F.A. Summative Statement.  Two new Art History courses as well as a new studio 

course (Studio Critique) will be graduate-only courses to satisfy the 50% requirement set by 

NASAD for both degrees.  In addition, graduate electives will increase as recommended by 

NASAD. 

 

Policies and procedures relevant to the administration of the Master of Arts degree will remain 

intact.  The Master of Fine Arts, the terminal degree, requires a minimum of 60 semester hours 

of credit and a minimum of two years of study on campus:  "It is a common national practice to 






